
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Praying Friends,                                          MARCH & APRIL 2024 Update 
March Highlights: 

1. BLIND FAITH MINISTRIES INSTITUTE:  
☆ 25 men and 5 ladies attended the entire 2 week institute  
☆ 3 classes: BAPTIST CHURCH POLITY I ● EXPOSITIONAL BIBLE 
TEACHING ● OLD TESTAMENT SURVEY II 
☆ One student Scripturally baptized after studying the subject! 

CLASS, CLASS, CHAPEL, CLASS (×10!) –  Saturday soul winning – 
Testimonies – Roasted Marshmallows – Fellowship – Encouragement – Investment  

2. MARCH BIRTHDAYS: Arminda Joy Baxter turned 5 years old on 
March 20th. She is spunky, sensitive, dramatic • loves the Lord, and invites people 
to our church all the time! Abby also celebrated her birthday on March 22nd.  

3. CHURCH GROWTH CONTEST BEGINS: Our church prepared for 
a church growth program aimed at inviting visitors and bringing back those who 
have been away from church. We had a little competition with 2 other Baptist 
churches, in Kampala & Arua. Points were awarded on how many visitors were in 
each service, how many folks went soul winning, and how many Gospel tracts were 
given out. There was a wonderful spirit as we all pushed to find someone to bring! 
April Highlights: 

4. VISITORS: Bro. Neal Greenfield & Missionary Nick Maulucci came to 
visit us and the ministry. We had not personally met before their trip here, and we 
didn’t know what to expect. Well, the Lord knit our hearts, gave us a great time of 
encouragement, and allowed us to minister together in the school Bible 
distribution project. We laughed & prayed & worked together. A refreshing visit. 

5. BIBLE DISTRIBUTION PROJECT: Since we had extra help, we 
jumped on the opportunity to do a special project: Preaching and distributing 
Bibles to secondary level students (high school+ age). With letters of approval from 
all levels of local government, we were able to preach at 6 schools to over 3,000 
students and give each of those students and teachers a Bible. Our team of soul 
winners talked to 315 students who made salvation decisions publicly. Then, on 
Sunday, over 50 students came to an afternoon activity, that lead into the evening 
service. 17 of those students made salvation decisions at church. To God be the 
glory. Please pray for these students to keep the desire to learn and grow in Christ! 

6. RESULTS FROM GROWTH PROGRAM:  
● Salvations 413 (332 from School project, 81 from church/soul winning 
● Baptisms: 10 – Amen!       ● Visitors: 197      ●Tracts Distributed: 25,049 
(UNFORTUNATELY,  we did lose the visitor contest to Arua Independent Baptist Church—and we 
owe them ice cream. Next time, Central Baptist Church of Adjumani! It’s great to have other friends 

in ministry to help challenge us to strive to do more for God in 2024!) 
Upcoming Events:  

• Pray for our church as we transition leadership. 

• Pray for some red tape we need to cut soon, ha. Paperwork! Always! 

• Pray for another upcoming opportunity to take a trip into South Sudan. 

Another place & people group to pray about!  

Serving In Christ, James, Abby,  

Arminda, Jameson, Annalise, & Amelia Baxter 


	Serving In Christ, James, Abby,
	Arminda, Jameson, Annalise, & Amelia Baxter

